
The By-Line 
The Newsletter of 

The First Presbyterian Church of Manteno 

64 S. Walnut Street, Manteno, IL 60950 

815-468-3275 www.firstpresmanteno.org 

Pastor Chrystal Abbott 
 

 
 

 

 

  

      In Our Prayers 
    Please keep the following people in your           

prayers this month: 
 

Les Bedore, Amy Blair, Kim Dixon,  
     Linda & Steve Garrison, Rosanna Grant,                                           
         Jerry Hawkins, Danny Hendrickson,                
              Mavis Koch, Virginia Michael, 
              Martha Moran, Norma Smith,  
             Betty Stettka, Lisa Soderquist. 

 
Please call the church office or Pastor Chrystal’s cell phone at 

815-450-7337 if someone has been hospitalized.  
Additionally, the Prayer Chain is available for your  

joys and concerns by contacting  
Margaret Klipp at 815-468-7586. 

 
Something from the Pastor  
 
Camp is fun for our youth. During the week, they 
play games, sing, worship, play water games, 
and they also learn about taking care of our 
planet as they learn about God, his creation, and 
his love for us. The campers experience camp 
leaders from around the world, teaching them 
about God and they also gather with new and 
old friends from the community. Going away to 
camp can be expensive and for younger 
children, a week away home usually ends in a 
parent having to go pick up a home-sick child.  

 
So this is a great opportunity to experience 
Church Camp without having to stay away from 
home. 
     Gathering with youth from outside our church 
is a mission project to help other youth learn 
about our great God.  Children were and are 
important to Jesus; as he said “Let the children 
come to me”. This mission project is crucial for 
reaching out to the children of our community, to 
help them know about God and Jesus. So 
please help to spread the news and if you are 
interested in helping with snacks and meals let 
me know.  
 
In Christ’s Love, 
Pastor Chrystal 

 
Coming Up in June 

Worship 
 June 5 – 3rd Sunday after Pentecost 

o Communion 
o Miller Services 

 June 12 – 4th Sunday after Pentecost 
 June 19 – 5th Sunday after Pentecost 

o Day Camp and Youth Sunday 
 June 26 – 6th Sunday after Pentecost 

Pastor Chrystal will be on vacation 

June 20-26. 



    

   Additional Church Events in June 
         June 12 - Energy Meets, 12-1:00pm 
         June 13 to 17 - Day Camp 
         June 30 – Council Meeting, 5:30pm 
 

        
 

 Snacks for the campers 
would be greatly 

appreciated: 
 

Bags of popcorn 
Fruit 

Fruit snacks 
Goldfish crackers 

Pretzels  
String cheese 

Chips 
 

Donations of either individual serving size bags or 
large size bags are wonderful. 

Please drop them off at the church office.  
 

 

June 13-17   

9am-3pm 

Rising 2nd-6th graders 

No Cost 
Lunch and Snacks included 

 

Sunday, June 19   

Day Camp & Youth Sunday  

 
No age requirements for the 

extended family of  
Congregation members. 

Pastor Chrystal will be available to 
assist with younger and older 

campers. 

 

No Committee Meetings or Potluck 

Sundays in June, July, or August. 

The next Mark your calendar for 

 September 11. 

 

It’s time to Celebrate! 

              
  
  June 12      Paul Koch 
  June 13      John Hilsenhoff 
  June 14      Georgann Butterfield 
  June 20      Dolly Graves 
  June 23      Thomas Ronchetti 
  June 24      Donna Abbott 
  June 30      Judy Presson 
 
 

 
 

  June 1       Dr. Paul & Debra Koch 
          Josh & Krista Carlisle 
  June 10     Jerry & Betty Cavender 
   

During the summer months and 
when the fans are running, the alter 
candelabra will not be lit due to the  

excess heat and blowing wax. 



  Youth News 
       Upcoming ENERGY Meetings 

 

 Sunday, June 12  12:00-1:00pm 

 
 

On Thursday, May 26, Energy planted 

the flower boxes at  

Heritage Woods in Manteno. 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
Family Game Night  
 Will resume in the fall  

    on September 9.  

 

 
Bettering the Body has been suspended until 
mid-September. If you have any suggestions for 
dates, times, and or program ideas, please 
contact Carol Snyder. 
 

Yoga has been suspended until 
the fall. 

 

__________________________________ 

 

In the month of July, we will take 

a break from donations for the 

Food Pantry and we will be     

collecting for the River Valley             

Pregnancy Resource Center. 

 

Here is a list of what they need: 
 New or clean, gently used baby clothes. 

 New or used up-to-date baby items. 

 Disposable diapers & baby wipes. 

 Copy paper, paper clips, or other office 

supplies. 

 Gift cards for any of the big box stores. 
 

 Please place donations in the cart at the back 

of the church. Thank you! 

 
River Valley Pregnancy Resource Center is a 

non-profit interdenominational, life-affirming 

pregnancy help organization committed to 

providing educational parenting and pregnancy 

resources that will empower stronger 

families. 
 
 

       



May Recipe 
 

It’s grilling season! Steaks, burgers, chicken or salmon! 
How about grilling 
some potatoes to go with your main dish?  
Here are two easy recipes; one is cooked in foil and the 
other is placed directly on the grill as a kabob. 

Recipe 1 
Ingredients for 10 servings 

 8 medium red potatoes, cut into wedges  
 2 medium green peppers, sliced  
 1 medium onion, cut into thin wedges  
 2 tablespoons olive oil  
 5 garlic cloves, thinly sliced  
 1 teaspoon paprika  
 1 teaspoon steak seasoning  
 1 teaspoon Italian seasoning  
 1/4 teaspoon salt  
 1/4 teaspoon pepper  

Directions 

1. In a large bowl, combine all ingredients. Divide 
between two pieces of heavy-duty foil (about 18 
in. square). Fold foil around potato mixture and 
crimp edges to seal.  

2. Grill, covered, over medium heat 40-45 minutes 
or until potatoes are tender. Open foil carefully 
to allow steam to escape. Yield: 10 servings.  

Originally published as Grilled Potatoes & Peppers in 
Simple & Delicious June/July 2013, p33  

 

Recipe 2 
Ingredients for 6 servings: 

 2 pounds unpeeled Yukon Gold potatoes, 
scrubbed  

 6 wooden skewers  
 3 tablespoons  Barbecue Seasoning  
 2 tablespoons vegetable oil  

Directions 

 Cut potatoes into 1 1/2-inch cubes. Tread onto 
skewers, leaving some space in between each 
potato cube.  

 Microwave kabobs on HIGH 8 to 10 minutes or 
until potatoes are nearly tender. Brush with oil 
and sprinkle with Barbecue Seasoning. 

 Grill over medium-high heat 8 to 10 minutes or 
until potatoes are tender and golden brown, 
turning occasionally.  

 
 
 

 

 
 

This is the last installment of the history of the 

church building: 

 

During the period of 1860 to 1901, the 

membership varied, the church at different times 

sending out three colonies to help form, other 

churches, The first large addition to the church 

building was the 'Memorial Chapel" built at the 

south end at a cost of $800, contributed by Mary 

C. Cooley, a beloved young member who died in 

January, 1894. Extensive alterations were made 

in 1896, but these proved inadequate to the 

growing needs of the church, and in 1904, 

preparations were made for the complete 

rebuilding of the church at a cost of $7,000. This 

church, practically a new one, with beautiful 

stained glass windows and furnace heat, was 

dedicated, free from debt, January 29, 1904, with 

a week's services of thanksgiving and praise.  

 

In 1866, Charles A. Spring donated a parsonage 

to the church, but it burned down in 1895.  

However, another source credits a different 

family member.  Sometime around 1877, Charles 

Spring retired from farming and relocated to 

Iowa.  He was active in the American Tract 

Society, an organization that travelled around the 

country to share printed religious materials.   He 

passed away in 1892 from complications of 

influenza.  His son, Charles M. Spring, donated a 

new parsonage and lot around 1904 at a cost of 

$1,200. 

 

 
 



News from Stronghold 
 
Summer Camp Registration Now Open! 
For grades Kindergarten – 12th.  You can register online or 
download a paper registration form at 
www.strongholdcenter.org or get a brochure by contacting 
the Stronghold office at info@strongholdcenter.org or 819-
732-6111. 
 

Summer Camp 2016 Ministry Team 
Once again a diverse team from all over the globe has been 
hired. Young people from the following countries will be 
represented: 
Wales  German  USA 
Scotland New Zealand Mexico 
Columbia Australia Ireland 
Poland    
  

Renovations to retreat facilities 
Stronghold recently undertook huge renovation projects at 
two of their retreat facilities; Sears Center and Barrick 
Lodge. These improvements are designed to improve your 
stay in these facilities as well as updating the interiors of 
these buildings.  
If you or someone you know would like to rent one of their 
facilities please contact Diane Brianard Jogerst 
(reservations@ strongholdcenter.org) or call 815-732-6111 
ext 613.  
 

Save the Dates!! 
 
5K Run to the Castle 
RETREAT! Run to the Castle by way of hilly trail and smooth 
gravel paths to arrive safely in the Castle courtyard.  
For the second year in a row, Stronghold Camp and Retreat 
Center will host a 5k run for participants of all ages.  This 
event will take place on September 3rd 2016. Mark your 
calendars and ‘like’ our Facebook page to stay in the loop! 
To get all the information as it becomes available please 
email Chris Busker via email (chris@strongholdcenter.org) 
or call 815-732-6111 ext. 607. 
 

Ye Olde English Faire 
 On October 1st and 2nd Stronghold Camp and Retreat Center 
will transform its grounds into Elizabethan England to 
celebrate our Olde English Faire. Knights in armor and 
jesters will roam the grounds, entertainers will perform for 
you and vendors offer a range of goods for sale. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Sunday Worship Services 

Adult Sunday School        9:15 am 
Fellowship                        10:00 am 
Worship                            10:30 am 

Children’s Church beginning at 10:45 am 
Nursery is available beginning at 10:15 am 

 
 

 

 
    Church Council Members  

Georgann Butterfield 
John Hassett 

Donna Kiedaisch 
Lois Meyer 
Joe Snyder 

John Tamblyn 
Clerk of Council – Georgann Butterfield 

Our next Council meeting will be  
June 30, 5:30pm. 
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